&
P«
perishy
(i CX
eld Addre
aixa Posta 08
A Ame
ana
0O o g9 0-9
D
DIl d
» 0 O
o Q Q
0/70.0 O
ag 3 0.6 3
O dalle a 0 OrQg
Q0O ddalle a D OrQ

!‘: P (X9
CZINS

¥ 7
— AARNY -

’eﬁ ) 7 ; 2 . N Surs, .\7\_"*'\'

N

NEWS/UPDATE-SEPTEMBER/OCTOBER 2021

“And we know that all things work together for good to them that love God, to
them who are the called according to his purpose.” Romans 8:28

Dear Fellow Laborer’s in Christ,

Donna and I are always grateful to you all for your faithful prayers and financial support.
And we count it an honor to be your co-laborers for the cause of Christ in Brazil. We pray
and trust you all are faring well too. Though our circumstances may vary, we all are
experiencing the same world crisis in one way or another.

Before our tires are even cooled off from a trip lately, they are turning again. As the Lord is
graciously giving us many opportunities to report and present the work in Brazil. Some
were a complete surprise! One Sunday morning, we visited a church in Pinnacle, NC. The
Pastor invited us back that evening and asked me to preach. A few weeks later, we were in
LaGrange, GA, where we headed to a church one Sunday evening and discovered that they
weren’t having Sunday evening services. So we switched to “plan B.” And, with one minute
left ‘till starting time! The Pastor at the next church was stepping up to the pulpit as we
walked in that evening. And, seeing us come in, he came down from the pulpit to greet us.
And after we introduced ourselves, to my utter surprise, he asked if I was ready to preach.
And upon finishing the congregational singing, I was at the pulpit directing the
congregation to the passage of Scripture from where I preached. We had never been to this
church before, and after the service, the Pastor invited us to come back, and he scheduled
me to preach again later.

We recently attended our Mission Board’s Annual Conference, held in Greenville, SC, this
year. There were thirty-one missionary families present during this meeting with whom we
thoroughly enjoyed wonderful fellowship each day. And God greatly encouraged us from His
word through Holy Spirit-filled preaching throughout the conference! And we praise Him for
tending to and meeting our needs, amen! Personally, Donna and I went to this conference
needing and petitioning God for encouragement.

Please pray for the Lord’s hedge of protection around us as we travel. The amount of traffic
on the roads lately has truly baffled us! We acknowledge that “safety is of the Lord” (Pr.
21:31b). Would you also pray with us about a couple of needs? The Lord has provided for
us to live/travel in a camper during this furlough. Donna needs one of those compact, one-
unit-washer/dryer machines (not enough space for two units). And we’re finding ourselves
many times needing a portable 50 amp inverter/generator. We greatly appreciate everyone
praying with us for these needs.

Gratefully,

Your MWBM Missionaries in Brazil,
Scott and Donna Allen



